Hazlet Pop Warner General Meeting Minutes - February 5, 2018

In attendance: Colleen Doran, Ashlee Shrum, Shelly Kret, Gianna Cogliano, Alexandra Samuels, Laurie Colatrella, Milton Contreras, Danishia Corbisiero, Ivette Pachamango & Joe Demko

6:35 PM – Coleen Doran, President called the meeting to order

6:40 PM – Addressed the vacant position of secretary. Joe Demko volunteered as he will be doing our website, facebook, etc.

6:42 PM – A motion was made by Coleen to elect Joe Demko as secretary, and second by Gianna Cogliano. A vote was taken and approved unanimously

6:45 PM – Talked about the upcoming divisions for 2018:

- 9 girls from the Tiny Mites/Mighty Mites will move to JR PEE WEE's level 1
- Spoke about who's coaching JR PEE WEE's
 - o Coleen, Cecily, Margaret, Alexander, Gianna, & Joe
- JR PEEWEE's age will be between 8 & 11
- Practice will begin August 1st
- Indoor practice once school begins will be three days a week and on Saturday.
- Gym fees for Saturday practices will be approximately \$10 per girl and will be collected at the beginning of each month for the entire month. Roughly \$40.

 $6:50\ PM$ – Cheer Clinic for Tiny Mites – May 15^{th} and May 16^{th} from 6:30-8:30

4 Competitions for Jr Pee Wee – Pee Wee - Varsity

- Brookdale
- Garden State (Trenton)
- Regions (Trenton)
- Nationals (Florida)

Tumbling Class April 12th (Thursday) Beers Street School 6:30-7:30

Registration Dates:

- 3/5 at the Cullen Center 7:00-8:30 (During our next monthly meeting)
- 4/17 at Beer Street School 7:00-8:30

Registration fees:

- Tiny Mites/Mighty Mites (ages 5-7)- \$25.00
- JR PEE WEE's/Varsity \$150.00

7:00 PM – Spoke about Fundraising

- Established that it must be done by all
- Canning dates will be posted on Facebook/Website
- Talked about getting sponsors largest fundraiser

7:10 PM - Picture day will be on 9/16/18 (Sunday) from 9 AM - 11 AM at the Cullen Center. Also talked on if there will be a Hazlet Day this year (Every 2 years, and last year we did not part take)

7:13 PM - Pep-Rally

- Volunteers are needed
- Need baked goods/bottled water/chips/etc
- Looking for a DJ for the pep-rally and possible for the next award banquet

7:16 PM – Banquet – was enjoyed by all. Spoke about the possibility of covering the cost of the cheerleaders at next year's award banquet. Looking for suggestions for a fundraiser to help with the cost.

7:20 PM – Talked about Florida and ESPN WideWorld of Sports Competition. Also talked about possible dates and times (still TBA). Talked about the possible cost and the possibility on when to arrive to Florida.

7:37 PM — Spoke about different fundraising ideas. One idea was brought up was having a seasonal basket created by each team to be auctioned off. Looking for new ideas.

7:45 PM – Meeting was adjourned

Next meeting will be March 5, 2018 - Cullen Center at 6:30 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Joe Demko Secretary Hazlet Pop Warner